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Don't Forget to Pay Your Dues


October was the beginning of our fiscal year, so it's time once again to pay your yearly 
guild dues.  Dues are $20.  You can pay cash or check made out to Spinning Spools 
Quilt Guild.  Dues can be paid in person at a meeting, or sent to:


Spinning Spools Quilt Guild

P.O. Box 3893

Shawnee, OK 74802


Thanks for your prompt payment.

November Birthdays

Cindy Cornelison - November 10

Shelley Alford - November 13

Rebecca Webster - November 18

Quetha Hale - November 19

Lisa Hefner - November 26

From your President


I am hoping by our meeting time I will no longer have a cast.  It seems like it has 
been on for a lot longer than 5 weeks. But I have been able to remove it and sew 
some at home and camp, so it's really not too bad.  I am sure if I had not gotten the 
adjustable one, but a solid one, I would have not been a happy girl. 


It was so good to see and visit with our out-of-town guild members at camp.  We 
also had a couple of ladies who have been absent for ten plus years come join us for 
camp, so we got to know them again.  If you were unable to join us, you missed a 
wonderful camp.  Hopefully you can join us next time.


Marilyn

November Meeting


The November general Spinning Spools Quilt Guild meeting will be held November 
3, 2022, at 7:00 pm at the Senior Citizens Center in downtown Shawnee.


This month, Ann Cosgrove will give us a trunk show of her Christmas quilts.  Ann 
has made and quilted over 30 Christmas quilts over the years.  Some are original, 
some were made from patterns, and about four were made from the 6½" Christmas 
blocks that we exchange at our Christmas parties.  Be sure to come and see these 
beautiful quilts.
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Upcoming Activities


December Program

The December meeting is currently scheduled for December 1, but we 
are considering changing it to December 8 because of a conflict with 
the annual Shawnee Christmas parade.  Watch for the final date.

December is busy with our annual potluck, Christmas block 
exchange, and "Dirty Santa" fat quarter exchange.  (Both 
exchange activities are optional.)

For the block exchange, bring anywhere from one to twelve 6½" pieced 
or appliquéd blocks (that will finish to 6").  Be sure to sign and date all 
of your blocks.

For the fat quarter exchange, bring two fat quarters in an opaque bag.

School Bus Project


This holiday season, we are donating quilts to needy children from one of the local school bus routes.  Thanks to our 
members' generosity, it looks like we will have about 15 quilts to donate!


If you are currently working on one of the quilts, be sure to get the quilt back to Rhonda Russell no later than 
December 1.  These quilts will provide a Christmas surprise for some kids in need.

Mark Your Calendars

November 3 November Guild Meeting 7 pm
December 1 (or 8) December Guild Meeting 7 pm

Thanks from Evelyn


Our very own Evelyn Pipkin turned 
95 in October!  Because of the 
outpouring of cards and wishes she 
received, Evelyn wanted to express 
her thanks in the note below.

If I had a way with words, I 
still do not feel that would be 
adequate to express my thanks 
to all of you.  I have had many 
friends over the years, and now 
I believe that God has left the 
best for last.


I love you all.


Evelyn

October Pot Holder 
Exchange


We all had fun at our annual pot 
holder exchange.  Our members are 
so creative!
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October Birthdays and Show and Tell

October birthdays Rhonda Russell

Rhonda Russell Heather Curtis Heather Curtis

Gretchen Gaskill

Harriett Howard

Harriett Howard

October Quilt Camp


Here are some photos from camp.  If we find more pictures, 
they will be available on the website.

Dee CobbsMarilyn Johnson
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Minutes from General Meeting on October 6, 2022


President, Marilyn Johnson, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  There were no new members and one guest, Gary 
Dowdy.

Marilyn paused the meeting for our potluck dinner.  All had the delicious treats prepared by guild members.

Marilyn continued the meeting.  There was one correction to last months minutes.  Gail Hammond, who donated 
100 books to the library, was incorrectly stated as a former member.  She is a charter member of the guild.  Pam 
Cook made the motion to accept last month’s minutes with the correction and Tribby Hardway seconded it.

The treasurer’s report was accepted with no discussion.  Sara Epley made the motion to accept the report and 
Carolyn Castle seconded.

The old business discussed was about Quilt Camp.  Kathryn Fowler and Marilyn Johnson will host this event.  It 
will be held October 21-23.  Marilyn asked permission to use baskets that the guild had prepared for members who 
had lost loved ones to be used for door prizes at the retreat.

T-Shirts.  The T-Shirts are here.  See Pam Cook.  

Gretchen Gaskill Karen Spears Karen Spears June Cramer

October Quilt Camp (cont.)

Vicky Stidham Judy Branson Heather Curtis
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Treasurer's Report - August and September 2022


September 20, 2022 Balance Forward	 $8,305.84


INCOME:

Membership Dues	 $460.00

T-Shirts	 $740.00


EXPENSES:

1831 - Pam Cook - post office box	 $108.00

1832 - Gretchen Gaskill - charity quilting, stamps, paper, & envelopes	 $90.21

1833 - Ann Cosgrove - batting	 $168.76

1834 - College Signatures - t-shirts	 $1,008.12

1835 - Brigitte Winford - scrap book	 $62.77

1836 - UPSP - stamps for Marilyn & Gretchen	 $240.00

1837 - Marilyn Burns - cards	 $9.85

Check printing charge	 $17.50


ENDING BALANCE (as of October 20, 2022)	 $7,700.63

Minutes from General Meeting on October 6, 2022 (cont.)


The new business discussed was about the audit of the books.  Evelyn Pipkin and Katherine Fowler volunteered to 
audit the books.  

Baby Quilts – Harriet Howard gave 14 quilts to One Safe Place to replenish their quilt supply.  They were down to 
the last quilt.

Disaster Quilts – We received a card from the Tibbetts family who lost their home in a fire.  The guild gave seven 
quilts to them.

Bus Quilts – Rhonda Russell informed the guild about giving quilts to elementary bus children on her husband’s 
bus who need a little boost for Christmas.  Fifteen quilts are done, and some are awaiting quilting.  All those who 
took bus quilts to quilt must turn them in by December 1st.  We need labels for the quilts.  Tribby Hardway, Ann 
Dowdy, and Katherine Fowler volunteered to get the labels ready to sew on the quilts.

Programs – Ann Cosgrove had printed two patterns for ideas for the Christmas 6 ½" block exchange.  We can bring 
up to 12 blocks to exchange at the December meeting.  All blocks need to be signed and dated.  We will have a 
potluck at the December Meeting.  More information will come in the newsletter.

We had show and tell for those who had completed quilts.  

We had the potholder exchange.

Marilyn dismissed the meeting.

These minutes are submitted by Rhonda Russell.


